
 

 

BAT Bulletin  

Spring 2022 
Newsletter for campers and staff  

(and parents, too!) 

 
, Jr. 

Spring has arrived on the shores of Moose Pond at Winona! The 

winter snow has melted (except for the highest peak of Mt. 

Washington; see photo) and the ice has melted to reveal the cool, 

blue water of the lake. All of us here at Winona are really excited 

for our upcoming 115th season, which you — as a camper, CIT or 

counselor — will be a part of ! Read through the rest of this spring 

BAT Bulletin to see photos of campers, a list of CITs and a word 

game to help get you ready for summer 2022.  

Hello 

Spring 

In late March, Winona Directors, Uncle Spencer and Aunt Laura 

(photo below), attended their first in-person camp conference 

in over two years! Camp conferences are a great way to see 

colleagues from other camps and to get the newest news about 

summer camp industry. Uncle Clay (Assistant Director), Uncle 

Bubba (Senior Unit Director), Uncle Jim (CIT Unit Director) and 

Uncle Doc (Intermediate Unit 

Director) also attended the 

American Camp Association 

conference in Manchester, 

New Hampshire. Later that 

same weekend, more joined us back at Winona — see 

above photo (Uncle Jeff, CIT Unit Director; Uncle Zach, 

Junior Unit Director; Aunt Jesse, Intermediate Unit 

Director; and Coach, Athletic Director) for planning 

meetings and preparations surrounding all the fun and 

excitement for the upcoming summer! 

Uncles Dan and 

Isaiah have arrived 

early at camp to 

assist Doug in a 

variety of important 

camp prep projects. 
Looking across Moose Pond to the 

snow on Mt. Washington, N.H. 

Doug, Doug and Doug 
Directors at Winona, March 2022 

Aunt Laura, Uncle Bubba, Uncle Spencer 



 

 

Winona’s 115th Unit Staff & Volunteers! 

Jack Allsopp 

Kara Calzaghe 

Mason Canon 

Benjamin Chadwick 

Mason Cilley 

Garrett Dexter 

Christopher Drake 

Marie Drury 

Cooper Dutton 

Dakin Ebmeyer 

Alexandra Godinez Cervantes 

Chase Gerber 

Rijs Johansongordet 

William Jurek 

Aidan Larrabee 

Isaiah Martin 

Henry “Jack” McGovern 

Melina McGovern 

Emily Morse 

Josef Polivka 

Vanessa Schmidt 

Parker Sims 

Parker Stair 

Wren Tetreault 

Garry “Lime” vom Lehn 

Lee Wilson 

 

Activity Specialists 
Robert “Tweedy” Dill 

Jim Dillon  

Wendy Dropkin 

          Wallace Wilson 
 

 Administration 
John Cagganello 

Terri Perreault 

Kristy Tibbets 
 

 

 

 

Associate Members 

Virginia Doherty 

Stefan Jackson 

Jac Ordway 

Stefanie Ordway 

 

General Counselors 

Jose Betancourt 

Luis Paul Macias Gonzalez 

Alfonso Daniel Olvera Lara 

Health Center 

Erin Colgan 

Sara Griesemer 

Lauren Robinson 

Vickie Smith 

Suzanne Stevenson 

Alexandra Taylor 

Keith Turpin 

Rosemary Wiser 
 

 

 

Laundry 

Trudi Perreault 

Missy Wheeler 

Teddy Wheeler 

 

MPAS 

Gustavo Abello 

Jorge Abello 

Ben Farrell 

Dot Farrell 

Alex Fobes 

Xavier Lacarriere 

D. Todd Littlefield 

Luanne Littlefield 

Jay Mitchell 

Tucker Wasuta 

            Junior                   Intermediate                                Senior  

          Unit Director                                    Unit Director                               Unit Director                                  

         Zach Clayton            Jesse & David “Doc” Potter       Jeffrey “Bubba” Dropkin 

Kevin Allsopp 

Lucas Allsopp 

Josiah Babcock 

Henry Clark 

George Cox 

Claire de Cordova 

Owen de Cordova 

Chris Gale 

PJ Henwood 

Ian Hoffman 

Rigel JohansonJancovic 

Max Jones 

Ned Kolva 

Dan Krause 

Timothy Lane 

Brooke McDonald 

Topher Perkins 

Oliver Rodgers 

Matthew Smith 

Thomas Spater 

Henry Spearman 

Lucas Sudduth 

Finley Wentz 

 

 

Bruce Allsopp 

James Ash 

Kristian Baker 

Todd Baker 

John Benson 

Miles Brown 

Harold Chadwick 

Patrick DeMatteo 

Hugh Devine 

Ignacio Galvez Pineda 

Jose Garcia 

Mike Harrist 

Baird Hruska 

Garrett Kearns 

Christina Kirkwood 

William Knapp 

P. Stephen Lamont 

Juan Lozano 

Huber Matos-O’Neil 

Jackson Monz 

Sam Potter 

James “JK” Purtzer 

Elijah Rosen 

Eli Rountree 

Ingi Sigfusson 

Taylor Stansfield 

Finn Stubbs 

John Walker 
CIT 

Unit Directors 

Jeffrey Kolva 

James Morse   

Robert Potter 

Support Staff 

Assistant Director  

Clay Miles 

Athletic Director  

Henry “Coach” Zussman 

Supervisor 

Jeanne Griffin Sheridan 

Kitchen 

 
Yair Carrillo Velandia 

Daniel M Figueroa Chaparro 

Carlos Jones Pardo 

Daniel Rodriguez Medina 

Jessica Sao Marcos 

 
Maintenance 

Wayne “Griff” Griffin 

Jeremy Longpre 

DIRECTORS 

Laura Ordway 

Spencer Ordway 

 Representing their home states and countries, with a combined total of 101 years on the shores, 

we are pleased to announce the young men accepted to Winona’s 2022 CIT program: 

Thibaut Azais           3 years      Dashiell Lamphier 6 years 
 FRANCE         NEW YORK          
Peter Berlizov      6 years      Gunnar Lundin  6 years 
 RUSSIA          RHODE ISLAND 
Kekoa Brown     11 years      Nathan Monchik 7 years  
 HAWAII         CONNECTICUT  
Griffin Duigan       5 years         Michael Parizhsky 2 years 
 MAINE           NEW YORK 
Jack Garcia       6 years      Rowan Pedraza  7 years 
 NEW YORK         NEW YORK 
Ryan Hays       8 years      Jaime Ruigomez 5 years 
 ARIZONA         SPAIN 
Willem “Teke” Helms      6 Years      Ellis Thompson               6 years 
 MARYLAND         MARYLAND 
Quinn Hoffman        3 years      Thomas Vanden Berghe 6 years 
 MARYLAND         BELGIUM 
 Alexander Krauskopf         6 years      Logan Wilson                2 years  
 VIRGINIA         VERMONT 



 

 

MORE NEWS FROM HERE AND ABOUT... 

https://video.nest.com/live/zFBzWstoa9 Check-out this link 
for a LIVE feed from the camera facing Moose Pond at the 
Winona Dining Hall. 

Bennett Ash skiing at Shawnee Peak, 

across the lake from Winona. 

Dhiren Perle (and his sister who attends 

Wyonegonic) sporting their comfy 

sweatshirts while skating. 

Carter Hammond demonstrates 

how to fully enjoy a snow day. 

Jack and Curtis Allen show 

great camp representation 

while skating in New York City. 

Hugh Devine uses a 

different type of 

changeup for his 

baseball team 

uniform. 

“Bailey is getting ready for 

summer,” said Uncle Bubba, 

after their hike on the Three 

Ponds Trail. 

Lorenzo Vannoni fishing in 

Belize (nice shirt!). 

Durfee Pierce’s dog helps with 

trunk packing. 

 

Uncle Shane (Winona driver & 

the local forester) checks the 

health of the Winona ash trees 

at the Barn. 

https://video.nest.com/live/zFBzWstoa9


 

 

Less than 50 days and counting until Opening Day; 

our 115th Season!      

     Until then, 

     Uncle Spencer and Aunt Laura 

TRIVIA/FUN FACT section 

ICE OUT DATE:  April 3, 2022 

Maine Fun Fact:  

Did you know 

Maine is the single 

largest producers 

of blueberries in 

the United States? 

99% of all 

blueberries produced in the U.S. 

come from Maine. 

Check out our website and like us on Facebook and Instagram... and now, TikTok! 

X 

Did you know Winona provides bug nets to any camper who wants one? No need to buy a bug net. The ones Winona 

supplies are easy to set–up AND easy to move out of the way for the times you don’t need it. 

BAD bug net 

(this is a space and safety issue) 

GOOD bug net 

(provided by Winona) 

GAME CORNER Key R S T U V W X Y Z A B C D 

Alphabet A B C D E F G H I J K L M 

              

Key E F G H I J K L M N O P Q 

Alphabet N O P Q R S T U V W X Y Z 

CIPHER 

Use the key to determine 

which letter you need to use to 

deCIPHER the word. 

 
Nzefer  

Yvrcky Tvekvi  

Alezfi Nzxxp  

Cfx Trsze  

Szityvj  

Tflejvcfij Ze Kirzezex  

Dflekrze Yfljv  

Uzezex Yrcc  

Cfx Trsze  

Gcrkwfid Kvek  

Zekvidvuzrkv Nzxxp  

Krdrirtb  

Jvezfi Nzxxp  

Kra Dryrc  

Rtfie  

Answer to last Bat Bulletin’s trivia question:  What is Jeremy’s (aka 

Doug, our Maintenance Director) middle name?    Michael 


